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23 June 2022 

  
Ms Madeleine Stone 
Big Brother Watch 

 
 
Dear Ms Stone, 
 
Thank you for your letter of 25 May to the Secretary of State about the Department 
for Work and Pensions’ security cameras. Government Ministers receive a large 
volume of correspondence and they are unable to reply personally on every 
occasion. I have been asked to respond. 
 
During the next three years, the Department is undertaking a capital investment 
programme to update and upgrade its physical security systems. The Department 
will not be using any security camera equipment manufactured in China as part of 
this programme. 
 
I hope this reply explains the position. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mark Wagstaff 
Deputy Principal Private Secretary 
 


